
Oregon is not tax friendly for businesses or it's residents. It's time to put a full stop on all new taxes and fees.

The lives of our citizens, businesses and employees will be impacted by the legislation before you today. Businesses and families 
are still going through the financial and emotional effects of the pandemic. We are not fully open, fully free to shop and dine, or fully 
free to attend schools. Yet legislation such as SB 137-2 is center stage, changing the rules once again.

SB 137-2 is requiring forgiven PPP loan amounts be added back as taxable income just days after the state just received news of 
projected revenue more than ever before. This legislation does not qualify as “dire” or necessary.

Changing the rules, moving the goal posts, and being retroactive in policy sends a strong message to all businesses of all sizes 
whether inside or outside of Oregon. The message is loud and clear. Oregon is not a business-friendly environment.

The May Revenue Forecast should have been welcome news to the legislature. There is more than enough money to keep the state 
healthy. Thus, there is no justification for changing the rules, taxing retroactively and being counter to what the PPP was intended to 
accomplish.

The state is not in dire circumstances. SB 137-2 punishes businesses that played by the rules, followed the guidelines and are 
employing Oregonians.

For the love of our State please end the abuse of ever increasing taxes and fees.


